
4. GOVERNMENT FUNDING - OUT OF SCHOOL CARE AND RECREATION PROGRAMMES 
 
 This Children’s Advocate and Recreation and Arts Team Leader outlined the latest information on new 

government funding available for Out of School Programmes.  The Board decided: 
 
 1. That Community Recreation Advisers and Community Development Advisers work closely with 

community providers, the OSCAR Network in Christchurch and National OSCAR to ensure that 
Christchurch providers are aware of this funding. 

  
 2. That Community Boards consider continuing to support Out of School Programmes in their 

areas at current levels of funding for the 2003/04 financial year until an analysis of the impact of 
Government funding in this area in Christchurch has been made and reported back to Boards 
by June 2003.   

 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


